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State of Washington
DEPARTMENT OF FISH AND WILDLIFE

Mailing Address: 600 Capitol Way N • Olympia, WA 98501-1091 • (360) 902-2200. TDD (360) 902-2207 
Main Office Location: Natural Resources Building *1111 Washington Street SE • Olympia, WA

August 15, 2005

The Honorable Secretary Carlos M. Gutierrez 
Office of the Secretary, Room 5516 
United States Department of Commerce 
14th and Constitution Avenue NW 
Washington, D.C. 20230

Dear Secretary Gutierrez:

As Director of the Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife (Department), and under Section 302 of the 
Magnuson-Stevens Act, I represent the state of Washington on the North Pacific Fishery Management Council. The 
Department has marine fishery management responsibilities and expertise for Washington and a nine member Fish and 
Wildlife Commission, appointed by the Governor, supervises the activities of the Department.

With this letter, I am notifying the Secretary of changes in the position of my designee. Mr. Dennis Austin, who has 
served admirably in the position, has recently retired and will no longer be representing Washington State on the North 
Pacific Council. I am replacing him with two designees: Mr. William Tweit and Mr. Philip Anderson. The specific 
contact information for these two individuals is enclosed with this letter.

Mr. Tweit will be my primary designee. He is a Senior Policy Advisor to my office, with an extensive background in 
intergovernmental affairs, fishery management, and resource stewardship. Mr. Anderson is a Special Assistant to my 
office and is responsible for Intergovernmental Resource Management affairs. Mr. Anderson is currently serving as 
Washington’s representative to the Pacific Fishery Management Council and will continue in that position as well. He has 
particular experience with the Magnuson-Stevens Act from the national, as well as regional, perspective.

Thank you for youi ition to this matter. If you have any questions concerning this issue, please contact me at 
360.902.2:

Governor Christine Gre 
Vice Admiral Conrad La 
Dr. William Hogarth, NM 
Stephanie Madsen, NPFMC 
Chris Oliver, NPFMC 
John Bundy, NPFMC 
Dave Benson, NPFMC 
Phil Anderson, WDFW 
William Tweit, WDFW

nbacher, Jr., NOAA
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State of Washington Designees for North Pacific Fishery Management Council:

Mr. William Tweit
Distant Waters Policy Lead
Intergovernmental Resource Management
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife
600 Capitol Way North
Olympia, Washington 98501-1091
360.902.2723
FAX: 360.902.2158
E-mail: tweitwmt@dfw. wa.gov

Mr. Philip Anderson
Special Assistant to the Director
Intergovernmental Resource Management
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife
600 Capitol Way North
Olympia, Washington 98501-1091
360.902.2720
FAX: 360.902.2158
E-mail: anderpma@dfw.wa,gov


